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EXTENSION OF WATER DISTRICT #1

In collaboration with the Department of Health, the Town solicited residents in a study area to agree to a drinking water sample collection and analysis, at no cost to the resident. The sampling took place in October by a team consisting of a DOH representative and a community representative.  
Results of the 56 samples will be used for this study to identify if there is a compelling need to extend the water supply and to solicit future grant funding for a water service area extension. The individual sample results were shared confidentially with the respective residents.  Anonymous results from the water sampling and engineers report will be shared at a public informational meeting on January 30, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.  Thank you to all those residents who agreed to participate in this sampling.
~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~

EAST CAMPBELL TOWN PARK

This summer, we sent in the paperwork under the NYS Environmental Protection Fund Grants Program to see if we could get a grant for funds, once again, to upgrade the Town Park.  We, unfortunately, did not receive this grant.  We have, however, budgeted $10,000 in the Town budget for upgrades in 2017 and there is a Boy Scout project in the works for a fence around the park.  

~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~

FROM OUR CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

It is now the winter season and time to double check your smoke alarms and carbon monoxide detectors and change the batteries.

~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE NEWS

The Department of State is currently reviewing the Property Maintenance Code and in particular the section that states that no unlicensed or inoperable motor vehicles are allowed on a property.  We anticipate that there will be a change in the law which allows one unlicensed or inoperable motor vehicle.  Any notices we send out are currently courtesy notices until the law change goes into effect.  Updates will be posted on the Town website.

~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~
A NOTE ON THE TOWN’S COMPOST SITE

The Town has, for several years now, been providing a place for Town residents only, to bring 6” or smaller branches and organic grass clippings for composting.  The site is located on County Route 333 about a quarter of a mile past the Cohocton River Bridge.  The compost area is on the upper level and residents are instructed to follow the signs which is up a dirt drive.  It has come to the Town’s attention that some residents have abused this privilege and used the site to dump their deer carcasses and other refuse.  This is unacceptable and persons found to violate this privilege will be prosecuted.

It is also noted that unauthorized vehicles such as four-wheelers and snow mobiles are not allowed on the property and violators will be prosecuted.

A NOTE FROM THE ASSESSOR
All renewal exemptions have been mailed out and will need to be completed by Taxable Status Date - March 1st, 2017.
If you have purchased your home after March 1st, 2015 you will need to register with The Department of Taxation and Finance for the STAR Credit.  You will only need to register once and it is only for your primary residence.  You may register on-line at www.tax.ny.gov.  Property owners without access to a computer can register by phone weekdays from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm (518-457-2036).
Please remember to contact your assessor if your address has changed or you have made any changes to your property.
~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~

FIRE DEPT. PLAN IS WORKING

Campbell Fire Chief, Joe McUmber reported at the December Town Board meeting that he has noticed that the new highly reflective green fire number signs have been popping up along the roads in the Town.  It hasn’t been quite a year yet and already these signs have assisted responders out on a call by saving time in locating the emergency.  The project goal was to do just that, especially at night, when numbers on the houses are very difficult to read from the road.  

This has been a project of the fire department this past year where members obtain the metal blanks and apply the reflective numbers.  The blanks also have pre-drilled holes to allow easy mounting.  Signs are designed to be mounted on a post, generally the mail box post, at the end of the driveway.  

Fire number signs can be ordered by mailing an order to Campbell Fire Dept. at P.O. Box 351, Campbell, NY  14821 with a check for $10.00 and specifying the fire number and the preference of the layout: vertical or horizontal.  Residents can also place an order by stopping in at the Town Hall where the Town Clerk has been assisting the Fire Dept. in collecting the orders and providing a place to pick up the finished signs.

~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~

HISTORIAN FIND

In December, our new Town Historian, Sallyann Congdon, found a new curio cabinet for the historian department.  It fits nicely in the alcove in the lobby. Sally got it at an auction, added a tiny lock and LED lights for viewing the display. There are four shelves and already an interesting historical layout.  It’s a great addition to the lobby of the Town Hall.

~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~

KRAFT IN 2017

As 2017 approaches, residents are uneasy about the apparent closing of the Kraft plant.  Word has just been released from Kraft-Heinz officials that they are delaying closure of the facility while a buyer is sought.  They say, however, that closing will occur in a staged process over the next 12 to 24 months and they will work with officials on the State, Federal and local levels to help find a buyer to keep the plant open and keep the current employees.  The plant produces Polly-O String Cheese, Mozzarella and some other Italian cheeses.

~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~^~

Check out our website for Department Hours and other information for 2017!         www.campbellny.com
IT’S NOT A MYSTERY!  IT’S THE AMERICAN WAY!
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There are names for some of the places in Campbell which were borrowed from the Native American Indians who lived here prior to the time when the American colonies began to form.  At least back to 1750 and probably further, western New York was the Lands of the Six Nations.  Among them were Indian tribes called the Mohawk, Cayuga, Seneca, Oneida, Onondaga and Tuscarora.   The different Indian tribes often had slightly different pronunciations for similar words with the same concept.  

In those early days, the river running through Campbell was known as the Conhocton River.  Conhocton is an Indian name meaning floating logs in the water with an Indian pronunciation of “ga-ha-to”.

The Conhocton River met the Tioga River [another borrowed Indian name] at Riverside near Corning, where it becomes the Chemung River.  The name Tioga has a few different meanings but the translation that make sense for this place, is “at the forks” or “the meeting of two rivers”.

The Town of Cohocton notes a similar thing where there were two or more spellings of the name and at one time spelling it with a “K”; and that after about 1860, people were using the shorter version.  Over the years, the name Conhocton, by American usage, has been shortened to Cohocton. I’m thinking that as the generations turn over the younger ones change them by usage.     

In the past 150 or so years, as the British influence in the English language began to diminish, the British spelling of words such as “labour” was shortened by Americans to “labor”; and “humour” to “humor”.  In high school, remember how “driver education” became “driver ed”.   Then, in more recent years, the computer age came along and we use terms like “downloading an app” or “get some info from the net”.
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The old name “Conhocton River” has definitely been Americanized.  The FEMA maps adopted in 1980 carry the name of the River as Cohocton. The Steuben County tax maps also call it the Cohocton.  Only the very old maps carry the name “Conhocton River”.  Let’s face it, this is a new generation and life goes on.   
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           Campbell Town Hall 

8529 Main Street
Campbell, NY 14821

607-527-8244
2017 CALENDAR AT A GLANCE
January 1 – HAPPY HOLIDAY! 
January 9 – Town Board 6:00 pm

January 16 – HAPPY HOLIDAY!
January 18 – Planning Board 6:00 pm

January 30 – Water Info. Meeting 6:00 pm

February 13 – Town Board 6:00 pm

February 15 – Planning Board 6:00 pm

February 20 – HAPPY HOLIDAY!

March 13 – Town Board 6:00 pm

March 15 – Planning Board 6:00 pm

ELECTED OFFICIALS
Town Board Members

Mike Austin – Town Supervisor

Jeff Horton – Deputy Supervisor

Jamie Drumm

John Tschantre

Terry Wheat
Sandra Austin – Town Clerk

Tom Austin – Highway Superintendent

Doug Horton – Town Justice

Patty Horton – Town Justice

William Rosplock – Tax Collector

www.campbellny.com
